Elizabeth A. Sorrell

Superintendent of Schools

508-866-6160 Fax 508-866-2920 email: sorrell@mail.carver.org



Shari Fedorowicz

Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology

508-866-6172

email: fedorowis@mail.carver.org

Carber Aublic Schools

3 Carver Square Boulevard Carver, Massachusetts 02330-1200

January 3, 2011

Diane Sullivan c/o Massachusetts School Building Authority 40 Broad Street, Suite 500 Boston, MA 02109

Dear Ms. Sullivan:

This letter is to confirm our conversation on January 3, 2011. You communicated that Carver does not need to file a new Statement of Interest at this time because we are an ongoing project. We also discussed that the Carver Public Schools are working with the Carver Board of Selectmen to post and hold a ballot election as a *nonbinding referendum* for the Carver Elementary School. This ballot will be held at the regularly scheduled town election on the fourth Saturday in April (April 23, 2011).

In the attachment to this letter, you will find the Carver Elementary School Schematic Design Schedule and Work Plan. Please note, the schedule shows the completion of Schematic Design for submission to the Massachusetts School Building Authority by March 28, 2011. We also discussed that since there is no formal MSBA contact/liaison person or group assigned to Carver, all questions should be directed to you, Diane Sullivan.

The Schematic Design will continue with the work from the accepted Feasibility Study. We are continuing this work with the architects of Design Partnership of Cambridge and with the Owners Project Manager, Daedalus.

In addition, the Carver Building Committee is televising every meeting. These are played on the local Carver Cable Access Television (CCAT). You will find an updated Carver Building Committee list attached to this mailing. There are three public forums scheduled in January, February, and March. Another public forum may be scheduled in April, if needed. All public forums will be advertised and taped for CCAT.

We look forward to working with you to complete the Schematic Design process.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth A. Sorrell Elizabeth A. Sorrell

Superintendent of Schools

Attachment

Cc:

Frank Casey David Finney Rick Lafond Mary Picchetti Al Spicer Joseph Sullivan

Kevin Walsh